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faculty, staff, and students; this enabled the University to gain campus -wide interest in each
area. As the team discovered, campus-wide pa1t101pat10n created a cultme of 11g010us mquuy
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The Commission considers this a best practice for how a University can be organized to study
issues of critical importance.
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by the faculty and staff in creating a culture of evidence found in the assessment of academic
and co-curricular programs. The University has also increased its support of assessment
through increased budgets for personnel and technological resources such as TaskStream. For
example, 90% of all academic programs have completed the full development of outcomes,
curriculum maps, assessment 1ubucs and signature assignments. As the team observed, “This

px ; lorodan ol ol il 5, Jpl g mt o memia 1o e AT —




y Fﬂmmﬂw Jgfgm-rﬁ mmﬁ@[mf e —

July 10, 2013
Page 3 of 4

Retention and Graduation Rates. The Commission is aware that FPU has put in place
aggressive plans to improve retention and graduation rates; however, it is concerned that 6-
year graduation rates have declined from 63% to 50% for all students and are low for such
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update on how the University’s plans to improve retention and graduation rates are progressing
to ensure improvement. (CFRs 2.10, 4.6)

The Commission acted to:

1. Receive the Capacity and Preparatory Review report and continue the accreditation of
Fresno Pacific University.

2. Reschedule the Educational Effectiveness Review visit from fall 2014 to spring 2015.

3. Request that the institution incorporate its response to the issues raised in this action
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Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions about this letter or the action of the
Commission.

Sincerely,
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Cc: Harold Hewitt, Commission Chair
Steve Varvis, ALO

John Thiesen, Board Chair
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Richard Osborn, WASC Staff Liaison



